

PRIVATE & CONFIDENTIAL

Mr J Gittins
HM Coroner North Wales
County Hall
Wynnstay Road
Ruthin
Denbighshire
LL15 1YN

Block 5, Carlton Court, St Asaph Business Park, St Asaph LL17 0JG

Bloc 5, Cwrt Carlton Parc Busnes Llanelwy Llanelwy LL17 0JG

Ein cyf / Our ref: T17K934

Eich cyf / Your ref: **2**:01745 586388

Gofynnwch am / Ask for:

Ffacs / Fax:

E-bost / Email:

Dyddiad / Date: 15th December 2017

Gwefan: www.pbc.cymru.nhs.uk / Web: www.bcu.wales.nhs.uk

Dear Mr Gittins

Regulation 28 Letter in respect of Kate Pierce

Thank you for your recent Regulation 28. We have found your comments helpful and having considered them write to confirm our acceptance of them.

Further to your enquiry about the current process regarding the decision to discharge children from the children's assessment unit at Wrexham Maelor Hospital, I can confirm the Health Board has a formal policy which is discussed with all doctors at departmental induction (see enclosed).

In short, no child can be discharged by a doctor with less than 6 months paediatric experience without discussion with, or reviewed by a middle grade (tier 2) doctor. All doctors are instructed to record this information in the patient's notes. For tier 1 doctors with more than 6 months paediatric experience they are allowed to discharge patients. However, this authority is not extended to all doctors, but reviewed by the consultant paediatrician.

We have debated the issue of whether to explicitly state that parents may escalate their desire to have a second opinion. Views are mixed on this.

Whilst we are confident that the culture of the department is such that a parental request or indeed concern from any member of staff would lead to a consultant review, we have taken the decision to alter the parent discharge information to explicitly state this.

I trust this is helpful.

Yours sincerely



Cyfarwyddwr Meddygol Gweithredol a Dirprwy Brif Weithredwr Executive Medical Director and Deputy Chief Executive

Enc